
July/August 2022
Dear Churches and Friends,
Family
We have been blessed with an amazing, busy time here in Oklahoma during the last two months of Summer.   
Here are just a few highlights: 
	 * Samantha & JR attended Youth Conference with our church at First Baptist Hammond.
	 * Samantha passed her driving test and JR passed the written test to obtain his permit.
	 * We were able to serve as a family during VBS at our home church. Eleven souls were saved!
	 * Jeremy led one teen boy to the Lord and he recently followed the Lord in Believer’s Baptism.
	 * Jeremy flew to Chicago to bring home a car - many were witnessed to during that trip.
	 * We were able to serve through our local church during the Oklahoma Regional Preacher’s Conference.
and finally....
	 * We took Samantha to Bible College.  The trip went well and though it was bittersweet, we are excited 	
	    that she is following the Lord and turst she is right where God wants her!

With Summer quickly coming to a close, we are preparing for a new school year.  We thank God that we have 
all the curriculum we will need to complete another year.

Ministry
Preparations continue to be made for the Brazil mission trip.  

We are still helping to raise the necessary funds to ship 50,000 Portugese John & Romans to Brazil.  These 
scripture will be passed out during Dia de Finados (The Day of the Dead) on November 2.  If you would like 
to help by making a donation that can be send directly to our sending church (address below) and marked 
Brazilian Scripture Project.  Another note of praise to God, we have been offered 100 complete Portuguese 
Bibles to ship to Bro. Hernandez as well!

We are excited to announce that we will be once again collecting school supplies for the Philippines through 
VBS Express.  We are so thankful that resources have opened back up to allow us to ship needed items to them 
this year!  We will be collecting supplies for six different works - approximately 1,500 children! We are already 
seeing the Lord bless through just the first few weeks of this project! We will be shipping the items in Januray 
so that they can reach the Philippines before next Summer.  

Prayer Requests
Please pray for Samantha as she begins Bible College, for our family as we begin homeschooling after Labor 
Day, the Brazillian Scriptures to make it to Brazil on time, and our trip to Brazil.

For the Great Commission,

The Bingham Family


